Dear Friends and Families,
     I traveled to Washington this week with VOICES Board member Tom O'Dea, my husband Frank Fetchet and VOICES Communications Director Oliver Longwell to attend the 9/11 Public Discourse Project hearings focused on reform in the CIA and FBI. Many of the intelligence reforms recommended by the 9/11 Commission have not been instituted, and the hearing was a good first step in br .  While we were there we met with Senator Collins (R,MN) staff to discuss Senator Collins HS priorities and establish a way to communicate Voices activities.  Senator Collins is a honorary board member.  

 

We also met with several Congressional offices - Chairman Peter Hoekstra (R, MI), Congresswoman Harmon (D,CA), (Hoekstra's Dem counterpart) Cong, Duncan Hunter (R, CA) and Cong. Chris Smith (R, NJ).  The Congressional meetings were focused on the issue discussed below,  modifications to the 9/11 legislation to limit the DNI's ability to shift resources.  We met personally with Cong. Jane Harmon who updated us on negotiations to strike the amendment.  

Below is a letter we sent yesterday to the House Select Committee on Intelligence and an article from todays newspaper.  This is a HUGE victory and proof that Voices can effectively play a part in curtailing any behind the scenes turf battles that might compromise Homeland Security. 

 

Thanks again to Tom, Oliver and Frank for their participation in this effort.  

 

-Mary  

 

FYI - 

The next hearing is Monday, June 13th focused on the role of the Director of National Intelligence - Tom, Frank and Oliver are scheduled to attend.  Let us know if anyone else is interested.  We have several afternoon meetings scheduled -

 

- Homeland Security Department (preparedness initiative) the names and social security numbers of those attending have to be submitted today for security clearance,  

 

- 9/11 Commissioner Tim Roemer (collaboration on 9/11 panel discussion at NYU)

 

- Tim Burger (Time Magazine reporter)  

